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Executive Board of Directors Meeting Minutes August 2014

Anniston Medical Center
August 11, 2014 6:00 PM

Present: President Mark Lentz, Vice President Robert Powers, Member at Large Brooke Nelson, Immediate Past President Nancy Grace, Treasurer Leah Stuart, Secretary Carla Willingham, Woodstock 5K Race Director Haley Gregg
Absent: None
Guest: Ken Reaves Tri Director 
	Item
	Discussion
	Decision/Recommendation

	
	Meeting was called to order by President Mark Lentz at 6:08 pm
	

	Old Business

	· Treasurer Report
· Facebook page status
· By Laws

· Policies

· Open Positions-Plucked Turkey and Equipment Manager
· Woodstock report-Haley 

	The treasurer report was distributed and discussed.
 Brooke Nelson made a motion to accept report as
 written. Robert Powers seconded and the treasurer
 report was approved.




 
Discussion regarding the status of the Facebook page continued. One idea was to have a community public page and another ARC exclusive page. The results from the survey were mixed with no clear preference. Mark Lentz made a motion to leave the status as it is presently with the possibility of creating a community page in the new year. Brooke Nelson seconded and all were in favor. Motion approved.



The amended version of the bylaws was presented with the changes suggested by Tom Griffin. The
 proposed draft of the bylaws to be voted on in
 December will be posted on the website for review by ARC members. Items of note: Objectives of the club, categories of membership, process of removal of
 board members and officers, tie voting, clearer
 definition of the position of Immediate Past President, check writing requirements, changes in club-owned
 race routes. 







Mark Lentz distributed a list of policies that the
 RRCA mandates each club adhere to. A policies
 section on the website is under construction and a list of policies and descriptions will be available for ARC member feedback. More information will be forthcoming. 







We still have these positions open and are actively trying to recruit for these positions. 




Haley reported that we had another successful Woodstock 5k with 1307 runners in the 5k and 130 in the Kidstock. There were 143 walk up entries on Friday!! This is the second highest number of participants since Woodstock began and Haley expressed her gratitude for each person who had a part in this year’s Woodstock. Haley reported that the results of the survey were mostly positive. The two issues addressed negatively were the lack of pizza and the change in shirt material. Haley explained that the survey takers mistakenly thought the new shirt was a 100% cotton shirt and therefore a less quality, which was not the case. Haley reluctantly informed the board, that due to demands in her career, she would be unable to continue as the Woodstock 5k Race Director. The board expressed their appreciation for the outstanding job that she did for the past 2 years and will be actively looking for a replacement. 

	

	
	

	New Business
	Collaboration between ARC and Anniston Aquatic and Fitness Center
Joint Social with Gadsden Runners Club
	Ken Reeves, Tri Team Director, and Brooke Nelson met with Anniston Aquatic Center Director for a possible sponsorship/collaboration agreement that would give ARC members a discounted price for joining. At this time, the Anniston Aquatic and Fitness Center will not be entering into such a relationship. Ken and Brooke plan to follow up on this and find out what the reason was and see if we can continue this pursuit.



The joint social between ARC and GRC in June was very successful and the ARC plans to reciprocate with a joint social/ activity in our area. Coldwater Mountain DU!

DU - Duathon For this event, we will be doing just two legs – trail run then mountain bike. $5 for each participant. Partners will be drawn at random from a runner jar and a biker jar. If there is not an even number, if a runner or biker is left in the jar, they can do the whole event as their own team, or we can have an alternate biker or runner not submit their name, just in case. 

Winning partners take the money. We’d need someone to choose the routes for the run and the bike, and then to mark them well.

COOKOUT–ARC and NEABA could share the cost of hamburgers, brats, hotdogs, etc. Everybody can bring desserts and side dishes. Maybe do s’mores since we’ll have a bonfire.

MOVIE – String the tarp and play it . We have the sound system! Everyone would need to bring chairs. We can get suggestions again via Facebook as to which movie.
Tentative schedule of the event: Thoughts on this? I’m not sure how long we’d want to make the run or the bike? I’m thinking this shouldn’t be a hardcore race, just a fun one. Shorter distance the better so we can be all social? We can keep the schedule very flexible and fluid.

2:30 -  Meet at Trailhead; register runners and riders

3:00 – Duathon Starts: Runners go first, then tag their rider upon return to the trailhead.

6:00 – Cookout/bonfire

7:00 – Movie (depends on if it is getting dark at this time or not)

 Members can come out for the movie and bonfire if they don’t want to participate in the Duathon. The event date is tentatively October 19th.  

 

	Division Reports
	· Tri Team-Ken Reaves

· Youth Running

· No reports from the following divisions

· 
Trail Running

· 
Mileage Program

· 
Women’s Running

· 
Rookie Runners 

· 
Enews

· Community Foundation Grant

	No report






Report on new tri bags with logo. Orders are currently being taken. There has been a lot of interest in the spring triathlons with several ARC members adding the Tri Team to their membership status. Ken is encouraged at the interest and is coming up with ideas to have local spring triathlons





Youth Runners ended with 7 of our 15 participants reaching the 26 mile goal.  Shirts, medals, and trophies were finished by the Opportunity Center.  The end of the year party will be August 24, 2-4 pm at the Anniston Aquatics Center.For next year,  I would like to try to send out flyers to some of the local elementary schools to try to encourage more participation.  I will also get information to the newsletter person so that it may be included in the ARC newsletter as early as possible. I dropped the ball on getting that done this year even though Paige contacted me and encouraged me to do that.  

Many of our youth runners placed at Woodstock so it was a great year for them! Amanda is looking forward to the next year.  

Carla Willingham and Ken Reeves attended the Community Foundation Grant workshop in July and are gathering information to submit for the pre-qualification process of the grant. Once that process is approved, the actual grant will be written to request funds to help with the upcoming year. 

	
	· Adjournment
	Having no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:09 pm


Secretary
